
     

             

     

 

                 

                   

                 

 

                           

                           

 

   

 

                 

 

                  

 

                            

             

 

   

 

                             

   

 

                       

 

 

                         

 

       

                         

     

 

   

                           

                                   

                

 

                              

                        

                           

                           

 

                 

      

City of Hawthorne
 
Parks & Recreation – Fine Arts Commission
 

June 6, 2017
 

LET THE RECORD SHOW PURSUANT TO GOVERNMENT CODE SECTION 
54954.2 THIS AGENDA WAS POSTED ON THE CITY COUNCIL CHAMBERS 
BULLETIN BOARD AT 9:00 AM THURSDAY, JUNE 1, 2017. 

The Parks & Recreation – Fine Arts Commission meeting was called to order by 
Chairman Huhn @ 6:00 pm in the City Council Chambers of Hawthorne City Hall. 

Roll Call: 

Present: Commissioner Balboa, Bowie, Plascencia, Yates and Chairman Huhn 

Flag Salute: Flag salute was led by Commission Yates 

Minutes of minutes May 2, 2017 meeting were approved. Motion to approve made by 
Commission Balboa and seconded by Commissioner Yates. 

Written Communications: 

A.	 The Commissioners reviewed the City Council minutes from March 28, April 
11,25, 2017 

B.	 The Commissioners reviewed the calendars for the Memorial Center and Sports 
Center. 

C.	 The Maintenance Report for May 2017 was also reviewed by the Commission. 

Parks & Recreation Foundation:
 
Chairman Huhn announced the Foundation is looking for a new location for the
 
upcoming Golf Tournament.
 

Director’s Report:
 
Bicentennial Park Project ­ The Bicentennial Park dedication will be held on June 17,
 
2017 from 10:30 am – 12:00 pm. The address is 13106 Doty Ave. Everyone is invited to
 
the opening. We hope to see you there.
 

Code of Conduct (Senior Center) ­ The City Attorney’s office has been working on this
 
Code of Conduct document for the Hawthorne Senior Center. The Attorney’s office
 
would like the Parks & Recreation Commission to review the document and let them
 
know if it is approved to take to City Council for their approval.
 

Motion made by Chairman Huhn, seconded by Commissioner Balboa
 
Vote: All ayes
 



                            

                            

                             

 

       

                           

              

 

                         

                      

 

                             

                          

    

 

                           

                        

                         

                            

 

                          

         

 

                           

                             

     

 

       

        

 

Summer Programs – The programs for summer will be starting soon. Registration for the 
Swim lessons and Sports Clinics are selling out daily. The Summer Park Program will 
begin on June 27, 2017. Tuesday – Saturday from 9:00 am – 4:00 pm. 

Commissioner’s Discussion Action Items 
Proposed Mural Donation for Ramona Park – Motion made to approve Mural painting on 
the inside of Ramona Park. All agreed. 

Commissioner Plascencia received a proposal from Ski to donate 10 murals on electrical 
boxes. She submitted drawings that are similar to Holly Park. 

Commissioner Yates announced that this is his last meeting. He and his family will be 
moving up North. He thanked everyone for the opportunity and wished the commission 
good luck. 

Commissioner Balboa said she was happy that the mural was approved. She also thanked 
Ramona Homeowners Association for their vote. Balboa also thanked Ron for his 
service on the commission. Commissioner Balboa mentioned that she would like to do 
another Art Show. She asked if it could be placed on the next agenda. 

Commissioner Bowie apologized for being late. He also told Commissioner Yates it was 
nice working with him. 

The meeting was adjourned by Chairman Huhn @ 7:00 pm. The next regular scheduled 
meeting is Tuesday, August 1, 2017 at 6:00 pm in the City Council Chambers of 
Hawthorne City Hall. 

Minutes respectfully submitted by, 
Kywanna Bowie 


